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April 30, 2013 Regular Board of Education Meeting

Board of Education 2013
President – Sue Murray; Vice President – Paul C. Knott;

Secretary – Dr. Darlene L. Pomponio; Treasurer – W. Kirk Hayhurst

Trustees - Patricia Graziani, Amanda Kremer, Rebecca Reed-Hall
DISCUSSION
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Grusecki updated everyone on the School Aid Proposals being presented.  Basically it does not increase public school funding.  Many districts in the area are facing deficits due to the lack of proper funding and parents and community members must contact legislators to oppose their proposals.  It seems there is a political move to dismantle public education.  

There will be a new look at Anderson next fall with the new lettering and reconfiguration.  We must provide positive PR to the community to ease parents’ minds with our reconfiguration of the district.  

Politicians were unhappy with districts that circumvented the Right to Work issue by putting agreements in place and discussed punitive damages for them.  Mr. Grusecki was pleased to say this will not happen.

We will have information available for staff and students who will be transferred to other buildings. We accommodated 98% of families who wanted to transfer their children to a specific building.  

Ms. Pastor gave a brief report on curriculum.  There will be curriculum changes to align with the surrounding districts and with that, we will discontinue the required technology credit.  We will use different cut scores in our grading scales and will now be 60% – 100% same as surrounding districts. 

The ILDT Committee is recommending a district math initiative for next year as our number one goal will be associated with math.  Grades K – 8  staff will be trained in math.  If 8th grade students receive algebra credit, they still have to take math in their 11th grade.

Mr. Grusecki acknowledged the Davidson Staff and thanked them for their support to students and parents during our recent tragedy.  They did an outstanding job and we are back to normal scheduling.

Lot of staff are taking on extra assignments and he wanted to thank the Reconfiguration Committee and other administrators for their help.  He acknowledged and thanked Judy Wilson, Administrative Assistant in the Maintenance / Transportation Department.  She has been his right hand this year in these departments and it is greatly appreciated.

ACTION ITEMS APPROVED:
Elimination of Non Union Behavior Specialist Position at Transitions

Layoff of ten (10) Food Service Personnel

Layoff of thirteen (13) Paraprofessionals

Layoff of three (3) Administrative Assistants

Layoff of ninety-eight (98) Teachers

Settlement Agreement and Release of Adult Education Staff

School of Choice Resolution for the Virtual Learning Academy Consortium

Dr. Darlene Pomponio, Secretary
Board of Education

